### THE

## VALLEY FLYER

-CCTOBER



1086



PHOTO BY BOB EDWARDS

President: Ken Tyler 818/886-0203 Vice President: Larry Laulom 818/342-5225 Secretary: Art Pelka 818/341-7194

Treasurer: Ron McClave 818/882-0510 News Editor: J.W. Hedden 818/899-0772 Event Director: Gene Sidwell 213/465-5836 Program Chairman: Pete Chagares 818/362-3231 Membership Chairman: Bob Adams 818/345-7223' Field Manager: Pat Baner 818/705-2546

**VALLEY FLYERS REGULAR MEETING:** 

4TH TUES. OF EVERY MONTH - 7:30 P.M. ENCINO COMMUNITY CENTER 4935 BALBOA BLVD., ENCINO, CA

#### GENERAL MEETING - September 23, 1986

The meeting was called to order at 7:45pm by the Club Secretary, Art Pelka, following the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Treasurer's report was given by Ron McClave.

The Tield Manager, Pat Baner, then gave his report. Crews are currently coating the field with an asphalt sealer and the field should be ready for this weekend. Pat also informed the members that the club now owns a striper and should have the striping done by Thursday. The shade covers have been painted and the chain link fence was installed. Pat also discussed the situation regarding the parking lot and the City of Los Angeles.

Vic Martin then discussed the prizes for the evenings raffle. Prizes included a Helicopter with an O.S. .45 engine, manufactured by American Helicopter; a New Era .40 by Airtronics (donated by same); a carry case by Airtronics (also donated by same) and miscellaneous grab bags.

The problem concerning the Giant Scale Squadron's search for a President for next year has been resolved. There will be Co-Presidents to help organize and run the club next year.

Larry Clickenger was hospitalized with a heart attack. For futher details, see Vick. We all hope he's alright now.

Art announced that the barbecue is approaching quickly. It will be held on October 11, 1986 between 4:00 and 7:00pm. Volunteers are needed to help out.

Art also announced that there will be a Simi Valley Air Show starting at 8:30am, in Oak Park in Simi Valley on Sunday October 5, 1986. Admission will be \$4.00 and included parking. For more information, please contact Steve Fisher at 805-526-1274.

Details for the Christmas party were announced. Art obtained the Longhorn Lounge for Monday, December 15, 1986. The Longhorn seats 300 people and should be plenty roomy for us all. Planned meals include steak, potatoes, salad, vegetables and rolls. All drinks will cost \$2.00, and coffee will be free. The tickets will sell for approximately \$25.00 per couple.

Pete Chagares announced our guest speaker from Airtronics. The guest was Bob Rinand. He is the Vice President with the company, and he gave us a very interesting talk on the history of Airtronics; their current line of servo's, radios, and other accessories. He also discussed the future of Radio Control radios, frequencies and the differences between AM and PM.

Show and Tell consisted of five airplanes. A Cruise-Air by Ralph Councel; a Valencia Grob by Joe Buckley; a DeHaviland Tiger Moth by Marc Broadnox; an A-4 ducted fan by Lowell Wexler and a Sig Smith Mini-Plane by Ken Kronick. Cups went to Ralph Councit for Sport, Lowell Wexler for Scale. Ken Kronick for Sport Scale, and Joe Buckley for his Electric Grob.

After the break, Art announced that the next meeting would be a swap meet.

Also, Art asked that all the guests introduce themselves, as well as our two new members Jason Mearvarz and Grainger Cole.

#### GENERAL MEETING (Continued) - Page 2

The nominations for the next years officers/Board of Directors, should be considered. The year is quickly drawing to a close and people are needed to help run the Club.

The Goof Ball Award went to Marv Zauss for standing in the middle of the runway (retrieving his aircraft) while Vic Martin was attempting a landing. Vic was also nominated for missing Marv.

Gene Sidwell will be the Event Chairman for the annual Barbecue,

Winners of the raffle were Ralph Council, Glen Roe, Mark Swartz, John Dyer, Marshall Lapel, Pete Chagares and Jason Mearvarz.

Art closed the meeting at 9:30pm.

Hi Gano!!! - Distance and decrease putherst per los eyes ixed acres diff.

Since we are not having a general meeting this month, there will be no guest speaker. Don't forget -- this month is the SWAP MEET

BE THERE!!!

Happy Buying.

Pete Chagares

The Club President, Ken Tyler, called the meeting to order at 7:40pm. Those in attendance were Ken Tyler, Art Pelka, Vic Martin, J.W. Hedden, Gene Sidwell, Pat Baner and Pete Chagares.

It was agreed by the Board to sell the two model helicopters that the club owns. The large one will be sold for \$430.00, and the smaller one for \$170.00.

At the next Club Meeting a representative from Airtronics Inc., will be the guest speaker. He will talk on the various products that they manufacture.

Arrangements are being made to have the club's Christmas party on December 11th, at the Knollwood Country Club in Granada Hills. As the plans are finalized, announcements will be made.

Gene Sidwell will be the Event Chairman for the annual Barbecue, that will be held on Saturday, October 11th. Gene will need some help to make this event a success. Anyone willing to help, please contact Gene Sidwell at 213-465-5836, it will be most appreciated.

The Board of Director's voted the authority to Ken Tyler to commission a work party to black top and fill the cracks in the pit area, taxi ways and the landing strip at the field.

Nominations will be needed to fill four open seats on the Board of Director's.

The meeting was closed at 9:15pm.

Wanted, to buy or borrow, the following hard-to-find back issues:

- Flying Models Nov '74
- Scale RC Modeler Aug '83
- M.A.N. Mar/Apr '71

John Rice (213)839-2866.

For Sale, Great Planes 60-size CAP-21, 26 flites, flaps. Call John Rice, (213)839-2866.



Monday, December 15th Longhorn Lounge 21211 Sherman Way, Canoga Park

Cocktails: 6pm (no host)
Dinner: 7:30
Steak and all the fixings
\$12.50 per person, \$25.00 per couple

Program: Live entertainment Four-piece band, dancing, door prizes Lots of fun!

> Send check to: Ron McClave 7333 Jumilla Street Canoga Park, CA 91306

Tickets will be held at the door Tickets also available at Valley hobbyshops Reserve space early! Deadline: December 8th



# Noticelli

UNSCALE FLY-IN

**NOVEMBER 2, 1986** 

SEPULVEDA BASIN

9:00 A.M.-3:00 P.M

### SUPPORT THE HOBBY SHOPS THAT SUPPORT YOUR CLUB

Hobby House Jay Replogle	17721 Vanowen St. Reseda Calif.	<b>38.59.5780697013.5</b> (818) 609+1968	
Smith Brother's Hobby Centers	#1. 8941 Reseda Blvd., Northridge, CA #2. 16217 Victory, Van Nuya, CA #3. 1223 W. Avenue I, Lancaster, CA	(818) 885-8636 (818) 786-6583 (805) 942-6984	
Chuck's Hobby Hanger Chuck Siegle	22218 Ventox Blvd: Woodland bills CAc 21831 Sherman Way Canoga Park Ca.	<b>XXXXXXXXX</b> XX (818) 347-3197	
Evett's Model Shop Colby Evett	1636 Ocean Park Blvd., Santa Monica, CA	(213) 452-2720	
Robin's Hobby Service Bill Hambley	1844 West Glenoaks Blvd., Glendale, CA	(818) 240-2093	
MK Model Products Dave	12420 Burbank Blvd., N. Hollywood, CA	(818) 506-7564	
Crastsman Hobby Shop Dick & Patty Waddell	10122 Balboa Blvd., Granada Hills, CA	(818) 363-3323	
Montrose Hobby Graig and Maury Foxgord	2623 Honolulu Ave., Montrose, CA	(818) 248-3871	

#### THE VALLEY FLYER

J. W. HEDDEN - EDITOR 11372 GOREN PLACE LAKE VIEW TERRACE, CA 91342

Reprint permission given provided credit given author and Valley Flyers





